

Wolverham Newsletter

16th June 2017

What's been happening at Wolverham!

Welcome back to the second half of the Summer term, we hope you all had a good break. There are now only **5 weeks** before we finish for the long Summer break on **Friday 21**st **July**. Please continue to check the school website for the class blogs to see the exciting things we have been up to. These can be accessed through the class pages on www.wpns.org.uk **Dates for your diary and next school years class set ups are on the back of this newsletter.**



Attendance Award

We would like to congratulate the Year 6 class who won the attendance award last week with 100%, and Year 2 won for KS1 with 97%. This week's winners are again Year 6 with 99% and Year 2 won for KS1 with 97%. Well done to both classes. Can we please remind parents to ring the school every day on 0151 338 2242 if your child is absent, unless they have sickness or diarrhoea when they have to stay off for 48 hours. Failure to inform us why your child is absent will go down as an unauthorised absence.

Own Clothes Day

We are having an own clothes day on Friday 30th June. We are asking for donations of 50p per child or £1.00 per family which will go towards more stalls for the Summer Fayre.





Sports Day

We are holding our Sports day on **Tuesday 4th July**. **Please make sure children have their PE kits in school every day** as they will be practicing most days. If the weather is poor on 4th July Sports day will be held on 12th July. Please see dates for your diary on the back of this newsletter for times.

Summer Fayre

The Friends of Wolverham are organising a Summer Fayre for Thursday 13th July from 3.00pm to 5.30pm. If you have any items suitable for a bric-a-brac stall or new items which can be used for raffle prizes please bring them to your child's class teacher.





Raffle Tickets

Raffle tickets are now on sale for £1 a strip. Please bring money to your child's class teacher. Prizes include picnic hampers, gift vouchers, gift sets, and free entry tickets for various places. More prizes are being added each week so there are lots of chances to win a prize. The draw will be held at the Summer Fayre on 13th July.

School Contact Information

Can you let the school know if somebody different will be collecting your child from school. We are reluctant to let children go if we don't know the person collecting and they are not down as a contact. Passwords must also be told to staff on the door.





Leaving School in the Mornings

Can we ask parents to leave school via the **doors you came through in the mornings?** For safeguarding reasons the front door **should not** be opened except for visitors by a member of staff. You should have settled your child in their classroom ready to start their lessons by **8.50am**; the side doors will still be open until this time.

Dates for Your Diary: Summer Term 2017

Friday 23 rd June	Nursery Assembly 9.00am
Mon 26th June &	Ellesmere Port Catholic High School transition day for Year 6
Tues 27th June	children moving up in September.
Friday 30 th June	Year 5 Assembly 9.00am. Own clothes day in exchange for
	donations of 50p per child or £1.00 per family. The money will
	go towards more stalls for the Summer Fayre.
Tuesday 4 th July	Sports day for Pre-School, Nursery & Reception 10.00am
	(Pre School children will join in about 10.45am)
Tuesday 4 th July	Sports Day for Years 1,2,3,4,5,& 6 at 1.00pm
	(please note if the weather is bad on 4 th July a reserve date has
	been set for Wednesday 12 th July)
Wed 5 th July &	Whitby High School and The Academy transition days for
Thurs 6 th July	children moving up in September
Tuesday 11 th July	Pre-School parents meeting at 9.00am for children moving up
	to Nursery in September
Thursday 13 th July	School Summer Fayre 3.00pm to 5.30pm. Please bring items of
	Bric-a-Brac, toys, games, etc that we can sell on stalls.
Friday 14 th July	Year 6 Assembly 9.00am
	Childrens School Reports out today
Friday 21 st July	Children finish for Summer.
	They are back in school on Tuesday 5 th September.

Teacher class structure for September 2017

Pre School Mrs Jones (room supervisor)

NurseryMiss SantReceptionMiss BurgessYear OneMr Jones

Year 2 JH (currently 1K) Mrs Jones and Mrs Hughes (job share)

Year 2 CH (currently 1OJ) Miss Hunniford
Year 3 Mr Grinyer
Year 4 Miss Rowe
Year 5 Mr Bullen

Year 6 Mrs Clements and Miss Ogden (job share)

Changes in teaching staff:

Sadly we will have to say goodbye to Mr Keegan as he is relocating to London and also to Miss Evans as she is relocating to Derby. Both have been amazing teachers at our school and we will miss them both very much.

Mrs Bretland will be with us for the first half term until she begins her maternity leave. She will be supporting new members of staff in the school and working alongside year three to support their transition to juniors.

Teaching Assistant positions are in the process of being confirmed.

Maternity leave

As I am sure you will have noticed, there are a number of other expectant Mums working at Wolverham. At the end of the school year, Mrs Johnson and Mrs Rowland from Pre-School will be starting their maternity leave. Mrs Mainwairing may be back for a week or two in September before she begins her maternity leave. We wish them all the very best and we will miss them all.